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Published for ihe slaff of Lane Communily College

Monday, June 1, 1998

This week

● The Daily publishes Monday and Wednesday only this week.

● College Council, Tuesday, June 2, 1:30-3 p.m.. Boardroom.

● Becoming an Employer of Choice conference, Tuesday, June 2, 11:30 a.m.-4 p.m., Casanova Center.

● Retirement celebration for Sharon Moore, Friday, June 5, 1:30-3 p.m., Renaissance Room.

● Women’s Program Scholarship application deadline, Friday, June 5. For more information, contact
the Women’s Center at 2353.

Edited by Angela Miller

Lane student earns three science scholarships
Laura Breshears, a second-year student at Lane, has won a $1,000 scholarship from the National

Aeronautics and Space Administration. She also has won a $1,000 Marston Science Scholarship from
Lane and a $300 ASLCC scholarship for International Cooperative Education. “For one student to have

won all three of these scholarships is remarkable,” says Cooperative Education Coordinator Dixie
Maurer-Clemons.

Breshears, 22, plans to earn a bachelor’s degree in zoology with an emphasis on cellular biology
and genetics, and then get a doctorate degree and work in research. She carries a full academic load at

Lane including a cooperative education placement doing chemistry lab work at Borden in Springfield.
This summer she will participate in an international cooperative education program in England. She is a
1993 graduate of McKay High School in Salem.

Applications for the next NASA and Marston scholarships for the 1998/99 school year are
available in the Science Department. For more information, call 2446. For more information about

integrating on-the-job work experience with academic studies, call Cooperative Education at 2203.

Youth available for summer employment
The summer youth employment program has youth available for jobs on campus. This is a good

opportunity to receive extra help for your department in the summer months while providing valuable
work experience and the benefit of your knowledge for youth. Tentative dates for the program are June
25 through August 7. All youth are required to receive safety and accident prevention education their
first day of work. Position Request Forms and instructions are available in Personnel Services.

Deadline to submit forms to Looking Glass is June 10.

Today is national “Stand For Children Day
Today is national “Stand For Children Day.” Let us recognize the quality of our early childhood

programs at Lane by applauding those who provide professional, high quality care for our youngest
children in the Lane community. Following is a list of child care providers at Lane. Let us praise their
efforts on this day! Child Development Center Staff: Michel Ronning, Daren Wygle, Betty Johnston,
Cindy Terry, Theresa Tackman, Hilary Cummings, Karyn Mestler, Jennifer Meehan, eidi Stalder,

Crystal Baker, Sue Thornton, Diane Sprick, Cindy Dietz, Don Metzler, Jeannie Stone, and Linda

Pompel (Director of Child Development Centers). ASLCC Child Care Co-op Staff: Georgia Soto
(Director/Child Care Coordinator), Marsha Ekberg, Toni Melnychuk, Debra Gaston, Robin Ware, and
Yukiko Mclean.

Extra copies of retiree booklet available
If you missed the Bon Voyage extravaganza for retiring colleagues this past Wednesday and

would like to read the tributes to the 52 retirees or if you would like to give family and friends a
memento of the occasion, Call Therese Picado in Institutional Advancement at 2060 with your order for
extra copies of the 1998 Lane Community College Retirement Celebration booklet.
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Complimentary cholesterol screening offered for Lane staff
The Employee Wellness Program is offering complimentary cholesterol screening to all staff that

submits a request. The blood draw is scheduled for Friday, June 5 from 7:30-9:30 a.ra. in HEA 113.

This simple, almost pain-free procedure should require no more than 15 minutes of your time. Results
and the interpretation of results will be available at Lane’s Health Fair scheduled for Tuesday, June 9
from 10:30 a.m.-l:30 p.m. in the main gym, PE 203. To reserve a time for a cholesterol screen, please
leave your name at 1212-7980, or preferably, by e-mailing John Healey and stating your intention to
receive a cholesterol screen. You will be contacted by a “wellness agenf’ and provided with
time that will best accommodate your schedule. You will also be provided with details regarding fasting
criteria and location of the draw.

a screen

Tell students about annual rejgistration
It takes a whole village to do annual registration. Instructors should have received annual

registration announcements to read in their classes and announcement cards to hand out. If not, call

Vicky Doughty at 2055. Instructors can also help by making weekly announcements to remind students
to check with the Students First! Center, second floor Center Building, for a schedule of annual
registration advising sessions through June 12.

Printing/Graphic deadline
Materials needed for the first day of summer term should be submitted to Printing/Graphics by

Monday, June 15.

Daily available in alternative formats
Copies of The Daily are available in large print or on audiotape upon request. To request this

publication in alternative formats, contact Disability Services at 2150, 2662 or TTY 741-3079.

THANKS

Thanks to all the folks who contributed to the OSU

Mom's Club Scholarship fund buying a chance to win
the beautiful 'Amish’ quilt. I did sell the winning ticket
to a good friend in Bend so keep that in mind for next
year’s fund raiser. Thanks. Colleen Cairney, ITD.

of bunkbeds in good shape. Need for grandchildren.
Janet Martin, Housekeeping 942-7212.

FREE FOR THE TAKING! Satellite dish; wire mesh

and 10 feet in diameter. Do you know of a non-profit
that could use it? Maybe you could turn it into a
pond! You can also have the electronics if you like,
but there is no decoder. All i want is someone to get
it out of my backyard! Call Randa or Roc at 485-
2386. Randa Law, Training & Development, 2861.

ADS

Don't miss the 20th Annual Musical Feet Student

Concert "The Magic Shoes" on Sat. June 13-7:00
p.m. in the Silva Concert Hult Center. Wide variety
of music -tap, jazz, and ballet dancers from young to
'mature.' Tickets available at the Hult Center 682-

5000 or contact Colleen Cairney, 2843.

MOVING SALE: Oak parquet designed coffee table
and end table (matching), $25 (together). Oak desk
with matching and attachable printer stand along
with an overhead cabinets, $40. 27" Zenith TV, good
picture, great for watching movies, $20. Call Jason
Gardner, Math, 2129 or 747-4648.

I987 CAMRY 4 door sedan, automatic transmission,
power steering and brakes, 137,000 miles, good
sound condition. Also 4 stud snow tires on wheels to

fitCamry. Sell together or separately. Make offer.
Bobbie Blackwell. Bus. Admin. Call 683 6888.

FOR SALE: 2 twin 1930's walnut bed frames, curved
footboards, $100 each; 1 Duncan Phyfe couch, off
white, nice, $300; student desk with 3 drawers, $20.

Doris Burkland (Study Skills) 2071 or 342-7452.VACATION RENTAL: Guests in town? Exceptionai
fully-furnished cottage in Eugene. Available for
short-term rental. $200/wk. Overnight or weekends
also. 345-0828 W. Loren H&PE 2549

HOME FOR RENT: Cheerful, clean three-bedroom

home in SE area. Big yard. Ideal for growing
vegetables or flowers. Near transportation, jogging
trails. Stove and refrigerator included. Available

June 1. Mary Schreiber (H&PE) 345-4023.

FOR RENT: Easy living. Furnished Townhouse in
wooded South Hills on edge of hill, fantastic view.
16-ft ceilings, fireplace, deck, 2 bedrooms, 1.5 bath,
two-car garage/opener, wash/diy. Very quiet area.
Beautifully furnished, off-white couches. No pets or
children. $1025/mo - first & last (negotiable), $500
refundable deposit. Available as early as June 20.
Call Jon at 485-5747. (Gary Oldham, Social
Science)

SEND NEWS & ADS TO the daily @instadv_ma or
daily@lanecc.edu, or deliver to ADM 210, or fax to

744-4170. No phone submissions. To attach a flyer,
call to reserve the next available issue. Deadline is

noon of the day prior to publication on Mondays,
Wednesdays and Thursdays (once a week only
during breaks and summer). Next-day placements
cannot be guaranteed. TO GET THE DAILY BY

E-MAIL, e-mail your request.

FOR SALE OR TRADE: queen size waterbed with
frame, heater, liner, and mattress. Headboard has 2

reading lights. Good condition. $100 or trade for set
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Wednesday through Friday
● Retirement celebration for Sharon Moore, Friday, June 5,1:30-3 p.m., Renaissance Room.

● Women’s Program Scholarship application deadline, Friday, June 5. For more information, contact
the Women’s Center at 2353.

June 10, a day for
celebrating

In memory of Bill Kinkel
Submitted by Shannon Kracht, Continuing Education

It was not quite a month past my 13th birthday when I met

Bill Kinkel. It's distant memory now, but I believe he was fresh out

of college, his first teaching assignment the 8th grade at what was
then Thurston Jr. High School. He was our first real Spanish

teacher, barely 10 years older than his pupils, more like an older

brother. His enthusiasm was compelling, his travel slides and
stories riveting. We formed a hazy opinion then, substantiated

years later, that he wasn't faking.

He spent that year with us, and the next, and two years later

when we were juniors, thankfully was transferred and joined us
again at Thurston High. That was the year, by the way, that Lane
Community College offered its first classes.

I'd see Bill frequently in the following years—at tennis
courts, sporting events, at Thurston High where I'd register his

evening classes on site and sell books to his students, back when

we did that. I'd see local personalities in his classes; he'd point out
spouses and—in time-children of my high school classmates. It

seems that, then, you could go home again. He was this part of
this college for so many years: the part that is essentially silent and
all too often removed and overlooked, but the part that touches so

many people. He was the college to many of them-the only part

they would ever experience. He represented us very, very well.
In later years, as his teaching load moved to the Downtown

Center, we'd talk more of past acquaintances, current travel plans,
course ideas for the future, then he'd dash off to class, ready again

to hold court for another two hours. Pretty clearly, his enthusiasm

and energy, evident in the early '60s, were still legendary and

perhaps more contagious nearly four decades later. Stories reached
me of adult students literally giving him ovations after particularly

notable classroom performances. Such was the value of his work
on our behalf

Staff are invited to a

series of special events to be

held on the main campus next

Wednesday June 10. Festivities

start at 4 p.m. in the courtyard
between the Administration and

Physical Education Buildings

with a tribute to Lane's founding

president. Dale Parnell. A new
history, Lane Community

College: The Parnell Years, will

be presented to Dr. Parnell and a
street will be named in his honor.

This will be followed by the

unveiling of a wall honoring

college retirees and a display

recognizing Lane Community

College Foundation donors.

Music by Jim Greenwood and

company and refreshments will

be provided. Copies of the book
also will be given to guests while

supplies last. Past board

members, college retirees,
donors, and others have been
invited. The event is scheduled

to end by 5:30 p.m.

Refreshment stand

The Child Development Center
Preschool will host a refresh

ment stand on Friday, June 5,
outside the Administration

Building from 10-11 a.m.

Beverages and cookies will be
served and will cost 25 cents.

So now, barely three months before my 50th birthday, I

find myself reflecting on the journey of 37 years between our

meeting and our parting. At the end, as at the begiiming, he was a
teacher. He cherished the title, and fulfilled its responsibilities in

every way. We are all diminished by his passing.

Facilities Management Committee to meet
The Facilities Management Committee vdll meet to discuss bond projects on Friday, June 5, at

2:30 p.m. in BU 203. For more information, contact Marie Matsen at 2311.
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LCCEF membership meeting to be held
LCCEF membership meeting will be held on Thtirsday, June 11, from 5-6 p.m. in PE205, and at

the DTC on Friday, June 12, from 7:45-8:30 a.m., Room 115. The New Classified Contract (July 1,

1997-June 30,2000) will be distributed and there will be a question and answer session.

Child Development Center accepting applications
The Child Development Center is accepting applications for the Infant/Toddler Center and

Preschool. Care for children six weeks through five years is provided. If you would like an application,
call Cindy Dietz at 2519.

Student ensemble concert on Thursday
Lane’s student Chamber and Concert Choirs will perform under the direction of Kimberly De

Moss McConnell on Thursday, June 4, at 8 p.m. in the Performance Hall. Tickets are $4 for adults and
$2 for students and may be purchased at the door. For tickets or more information, call Box Office at
2202 during afternoons.

Paper sample book available from Printing/Graphics
Printing/Graphics has produced a new paper sample book featuring all the colors and kinds of

papers that are stocked for your printing needs. It's easy to use and easy to update when changes occur.
Last week Printing/Graphics mailed introductory copies of the book to departments and offices that are

frequent customers and asked them to complete an order form for more sample books needed in their
areas. If you missed out, you can get a book by visiting or calling Printing/Graphics, 2373. Please

provide your name and department so you can receive future updates.

Correction: In the June 1 issue of The Daily, the names of Karen Wygle and Heide Stalder were

mispelled. Both are staff of the Child Development Center.

Twin quilted bedspreads, pillow in sham, throw
pillow. All matching pink/mint. $40. E-mail Velma
Jesser, BusinessAdmin, or call 2157.

THANKYOU

A very sincere thank you to Joe, Della, Barb and all
of the Food Services crew for always coming
through even in last-minute situations. They have

been unfailingly helpful, courteous, and responsive,
to the many demands made upon them. They're

also to be congratulated for their excellent food
preparation and delicious meals. We're very
fortunate to have such talented and dedicated

people. Thanks so much - Addie Lou Willis, Office
of Instruction and Student Services

FOR SALE: Microtek Scanmaker E-3. Never used.

$150. Nadine Wilkes, Student Health, 2745 or 726-
2180.

MUST SELL: 1993 dark blue Chevy 1/2 ton

Suburban 4x4. It's in great condition, has a third
seat and rear air conditioning. Asking $16,500.00 or
best offer. Call Sue McDonald, 2613 or Darryl at
988-3135.OFFICE NOTES

● The Daily will not publish on Thursday, June 4.
For SALE: 1992 Subaru Legacy Wagon, power

windows and locks, all-wheel drive, ABS, good

condition, $7,400. Call Peter or Judith evenings

683-1530, or Judith Watt (T&D) 2876.

ADS

BACK A TEEN; help the American Diabetes
Association. My 16-year-old grandson will be riding
in the Tour de Cure '98 fundraiser on June 20. If you

would like to pledge, either on a per kilometer basis
(he plans to ride 36k) or a set amount, please call

me. Scott and the ADA thank you. (And no, thank
God, he doesn't have diabetes.) Audrey McAtee,
T&D, 2502.

HUMONGOUS NEIGHBORHOOD GARAGE SALE:

June 6 and 7 from 9 a.m. to 5 p.m. are the dates for
the annual Deerhom Ranch Garage Sale and
McKenzie Rural Fire Department fund raiser. Dozens

of sales will be held in this small community east of
Walterville, and food and beverages are available.

Directions: McKenzie Highway, 6 miles east of
Walterville. Follow golf course signs across river to
Deerhom and Madrone area. Anne Bacon,

Instructional Computing, 2065

PLEASE HELP. I am interested in locating an

Artist's Way class in this area. The course in
discovering and recovering your creative self is
based on Julia Cameron's book, The Artist’s Way.

Contact Leigh Alice Petty, 2091, if you have any
information about a class. SEND NEWS & ADS TO the daily @instadv_ma or

daily@lanecc.edu, or deliver to ADM 210, or fax to
744-4170. No phone submissions. To attach a flyer,
call to reserve the next available issue. Deadline is

noon of the day prior to publication on Mondays,

Wednesdays and Thursdays (once a week only
during breaks and summer). Next-day placements
cannot be guaranteed. TO GET THE DAILY BY

E-MAIL, e-mail your request.'

HUGE GARAGE SALE! My apartment complex Is

having a garage sale this Saturday, June 6, from
9am - 2 p.m. We are located where Donald ends at

Fox Hollow in south Eugene. If you need directions
you can call me at home, 686-5880. Susan

Matthews, Process Redesign.
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This week

* The Daily publishes Monday, Wednesday and Thursday this week. Beginning Monday,

June 15, it will publish once a week only, on Mondays, for summer. Beginning July 1, it will

be distributed by e-mail only (no more print copies).

* FireMed presentation on new employee benefit, Tuesday, June 9, 12-1 p.m., FOR 309.

* Ceremony honoring Dale Parnell, unveiling of retiree wall, and unveiling of Foundation donor

wall: Wednesday, June 10, 4-5:30 p.m., beginning in ADM-PE courtyard.

* LCCEF membership meeting, Thursday, June 11, 5-6 p.m., PE 205; and Friday, June 12,

7:45-8:30 a.m., DTC 115; to distribute new classified contract (July 1, 1997-June 30, 2000).

New employee benefit available from FireMed
FireMed will make a presentation on Tuesday, June 9, from 12-1 p.m. in FOR 309. They

will describe a new program called FireMed JobCare. This employee benefit program covers all

ambulance service to employees whether they're on the job, at work or at play. Lane has agreed

to participate in this program with employees paying 100 percent of the $35 annual membership

fee per employee. If you are unable to attend the information session, brochures are available in
Personnel Services.

All staff invited to celebrate on June 10

Staff are invited to a series of special events to be held on the main campus on Wednesday

June 10. Festivities start at 4 p.m. in the courtyard between the Administration and Physical

Education Buildings with a tribute to Lane's founding president. Dale Parnell. A monograph,

"Lane Community College: The Parnell Years," will be presented to Dr. Parnell and a street will

be named in his honor. This will be followed by the unveiling of a name recognition wall

honoring college retirees and a display recognizing LCC Foundation donors. Music by Jim

Greenwood and company and refreshments will be provided. Copies of the Parnell history will

be given to guests while supplies last. Past board members, college retirees, donors, and others

have been invited. The event is scheduled to end by 5:30 p.m.

Board agenda
The Board of Education meets Wednesday, June 10, at 7 p.m., in the Boardroom. Agenda

highlights: 1998-99 budget adoption and appropriation (action); presentation of FAA safety

award to Flight Technology; appointment of board member (action); Florence center addition

project (discussion/action); Diversity Team report; construction of community learning centers

at McKenzie High School and Elmira High School (discussion/actio n); personnel appointments

including Joyce Godels as Family & Health Careers division chair, Maurice Hamington as

business instructor, Derek Mpinga as Mathematics division chair, Jill Padgett as business

instructor, Mary Parthemer as Student Support Services program director; and Douglas Smyth as

instructor in Counseling (action); purchase of digital audio system for KLCC-FM (action);

contract vending services (action); miscellaneous groceries for Foodservices (action);

classification study for technology positions (action). The next regular meeting is set for July 8.

TRIO/Student Support Services information available
Staff, and particularly summer term instructional staff, are asked to take a moment to look at

today's paper Daily attachment about the TRIO/Student Support Services Program. The

information will assist you in referring students to the program. This new program is intended to

provide extra support to assist students in degree programs or who want to transfer to be

successful at Lane. Post the attached flyer in offices and classrooms. If you have any questions
or would like multiple flyers for distribution to students or staff, contact Pam Soine at 3131.
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Annual registration continues through June 12
Remind students that annual registration continues through June 12. Continuing students can

meet with an advisor or counselor to develop an annual course plan and reserve and confirm

classes for fall 1998, winter 1999, and spring 1999. Students can check with the Students First!

center, second floor Center, for a list of annual registration sessions. - Carol Lynn Morse

Learning centers offer classes and open lab time
The LCC Community Learning Centers at Oakridge, Thurston and Willamette High Schools

both offer a variety of credit, noncredit, telecourses, and TBA courses this summer. TBA

computer classes include Word, WordPerfect, Excel, and several levels of computer keyboarding.

The centers will be open Mondays through Thursdays for summer term.

* The Oakridge center hours will be Mondays from 10 a.m.- 9 p.m., Tuesdays from 10 a.m.-6

p.m., Wednesdays from 10 a.m.- 9 p.m., and Thursdays from 10 a.m.-6 p.m. For more
information call Mike Smith at 782-4106.

* The Thurston center will have evening open lab on Mondays and Wednesdays. For more

information call Robert Baggitt at 744-9213.

* The Willamette center will have evening open lab on Tuesdays and Thursdays. For more
information call Brenda Crume at 607-5516.

Return housekeeping survey
The housekeeping team is striving to become a self-directed work team and needs your help

to know how well they're currently providing services. Please remember to complete and return
the survey you received a couple of weeks ago to Craig Taylor, Research and Planning. It's a
great opportunity to help housekeeping provide better service!

EXCELLENT INTERNATIONAL EXCHANGE

OPPORTUNITY in Mexico for your daughter or
a young female friend of your family: I am
looking for a family to host a young female
student (age 19 years) for 9 months to one
year beginning fall 1999. The student is from
Guadalajara, Jalisco, Mexico. In exchange for
hosting the student, you may send your
daughter to Mexico to live with her family for 9
months to a year and to attend a private high
school either this fall 1998 or fall 2000. The

mother and father of the family in Mexico are
personal friends and professional colleagues
of mine. They live in a beautiful home in a
lovely community development that has its
own swimming pool and recreation room. The
mother is a teacher and principal of a
middle/high school and the father is a math
teacher. They are well educated, the parents
speak English, and they are loving and caring.
The school, Colegio La Paz, has had a group
exchange program with South Eugene High
school for three years. If you are interested,
please call me and I will be happy to share
information, photos, and videos of the family
and the school. You may contact me at 2883
or at home 344-6483. Linda Myers, Co-op Ed.

THANKS

Last week Disability Services hosted our
professional organization, the Oregon
Association on Higher Education and Disability
for our spring conference. It was a great
success and we would like to thank the

following people: Della in Food Service,
Wendy Westfall in Campus Services, Phil
Powers in AA/, Printing/ Graphics, Mary Glenn
in Personnel, and the Administration staff who
helped with the Boardroom. We couldn't have
done it without your help! - Cathie Reschke

ADS

TWO YAKIMA BIKE RACKS: $35 for both.

Buck Arbuckle (retired). 484-1743.

I AM INTERESTED in adding AAL to our list of
current tax shelter annunities if interested

please call or e mail either Mary Glenn or
Arlene Kinley in Personnel Services.

WANTED: Do you have a pair of binoculars
that you are no longer using and would like to
sell? I plan to use them for bird watching and
would prefer waterproof, but would consider
other options. Donna "LaRosa" Rose,
Women's Program, 2722 or 342-7332 (home).

SEND NEWS & ADS TO the daily
@instadv_ma or daily@lanecc.edu, or deliver
to ADM 210, or fax to 744-4170. No phone
submissions. Deadline is noon of the day prior
to publication. Joan Aschim, Editor, 2591.
Angela Miller, Assistant Editor, 2268.

THURSTON HEALING QUILT: A memorial quilt
for victims of the Thurston High shooting is
being constructed. Contributions of 10x10"
cut squares (the design will show 9x9"
finished squares) may be sent to Thurston
Healing Quilt, do Downtown Eugene Inc., 132
E Broadway Suite 103, Eugene OR 97401.
Deadline is July 20. Stores donating fabric for
the squares are Foxfire Farm, Quilt Patch,
Somthing to Crow About, Econo Sales, and
Quilters Junction. (Charlie Swanson,
Science.)
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Today
● The Daily will publish on Mondays only beginning June 15 for the rest of summer term.

Beginning July 1, it will be distributed via e-mail only, on a permanent basis.

● Celebration honoring Dale Parnell, unveiling of retiree wall, and unveiling of LCC Foundation

donor wall, 4-5:30 p.m., ADM-PE courtyard.

● Board of Education, 7 p.m., Boardroom.

Celebrate today
Staff are invited to today's special events on main campus.

Festivities start at 4 p.m. in the ADM-PE fountain courtyard with a

tribute to Lane’s founding president, Dale Parnell (pictured at left). A

monograph, "Lane Community College: The Parnell Years," will be

presented to Dr. Parnell and a street will be named in his honor. This

will be followed by the unveiling of a name recognition wall honoring

college retirees and a display recognizing LCC Foundation donors.

Music by Jim Greenwood and company and refreshments will be

provided. Copies of the Parnell history will be given to guests while

supplies last. Past board members, college retirees, donors, and others

have been invited. The event is scheduled to end by 5:30 p.m.

College Ops reorganizes
As of July 1 there will be several organizational changes taking place in College Operations.

Campus Services will be disbanded with several functions moving to other departments. Changes

include the following: (1) a new unit. Facilities Management & Planning (including housekeeping,

trades, and general services), will be formed with Mike Ruiz as manager; (2) Specialized

Employment Services will move from Student Services to College Operations and Rick Venturi

will also supervise the laundry and recycling services; (3) Campus Public Safety will report

directly to the vice president for College Operations; (4) The mailroom will report to Gary

Anderson of Printing/Graphics; (5) telecommunications and the switchboard will report to Nick

Cheshire of Computer Services. There will be no changes in locations or phone numbers for any

of the units involved. Complete details of the reorganization will be outlined in an upcoming
memo to all staff from Marie Matsen.

student credits AAWCC for her success

Student Paula McGuerty received Lane's AAWCC 1997/98 scholarship and recently wrote to

update her supporters on her progress: "I just received a letter notifying me that Pve been

awarded a Ford Foundation Scholarship that will pay 90 percent of my basic college expenses

(after grants and work study) for both my junior and senior year at U of O. This is a huge honor

and of course I'm really excited. But this award would not have been possible if I had not

received the AAWCC scholarship for '97/98. You have no idea how much it meant to me to

receive the support of women who really wanted me to succeed. The AAWCC award allowed

me to stay in school and really focus on my studies. It helped me believe that I really could pull

this college thing off and showed me that others believed I was a good bet. Please forward my

thanks to the membership." The deadline to submit an application for AAWCC's 1998-99

scholarship is June 20. For more contact Miriam Castellon in Instruction and Student Services at

2315.

Managers' Forum to meet
Managers' Forum will meet Friday, June 12, from 8:30-10 a.m., in the Boardroom. Topic:

work roles and relationships.
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Get on Lane's online events and meetings calendar
Lane's online Events and Meetings Calendar will become the primary listing of events and

meetings at Lane when The Daily goes all e-mail on July 1. If you are unfamiliar with the online

calendar, click here: http://www.hometowiionIine.com/LCC/dayevcnts.phtml?show=.l or go

to Lane's home page, click on "Calendars" and then select "Events and Meetings Calendar." You

will see Lane's events and meetings for the day and can then select by the week, month, through

1999, or by type of event. Submissions are made directly by a designee from the sponsoring

department. If your department isn't signed up to enter events in the calendar, contact Therese

Picado in Institutional Advancement by e-mail or at 2060. You will receive a password, an

unpublicized URL and instructions for using the calendar. Currently, over 40 departments are

making good use of this opportunity to let people know about their events.

The Magic Shoes, the one-of-a-kind black and
white tap shoes that make any dancer look
and sound good. 112 dancers ranging in age
from 4 through 55 will also grace the Silva
stage performing age-appropriate tap dance,
jazz dance, and ballet. Director Jeanette
Frame and her new company, The Tap
Upstarts along with Troy Broadnax, bassist/
percussionist, will make an appearance.
Musical Feet would like to share the joy of
dance with a large audience to help us show
our support for the Thurston community and
celebrate the positive influence that dance can
have on our youth, details, contact Kelly
Flower, 485-2938. [Colleen Cairney, IT]

STAFF NOTES

Change Sherry Suchanek to Sherry Logan in
your staff directory on pages 93 and 24.

THANKS

I would like to thank everyone for their cards,
flowers and visits while I was in the hospital
having shoulder surgery I really appreciated
your thoughtfulness. -Tillie Ulam, Foodservices

Le Grande Voyage was launched May 20
when we honored over 45 LCC retirees.

Thanks to the many departments and individual
staff members who worked together to make
this year's retirement celebration extra special
for those retiring and those of us who were
guests: Jerry Moskus, captain of Le Grand
Voyage; Phil Powers. Audiovisual; Jack
Powell and Nanci LaVelle, dynamic emcees;
Dan Welton and John Bauguess,
photographers; Joe Price and Ryan Dixon,
comedic actors; Chuck Reid and the Campus
Services crew for the extra set up; Sue
Baker, event table decorator; Tracy Simms
and Mary Bolton for much work behind the
scenes; Skip Hubbard and his students for the

wonderful "ship" Le Grande Voyage; Joe
Luker, Della Mathews and Foodservices,
creators of the delicious canapes and other
refreshments; Shirley Nagy, Lori Bumgardner,
and Susan Sutton, retirement booklet layout
and graphics; entertainers Kris Carlson, Jim
Greenwood, Kimberly DeMoss-McConnell with
the Spectrum Jazz Group, and retirees Tom
Birkenhead and Linda Danielson; Judy Ward
and her flower crew; Therese Picado, tireless
retirement booklet researcher and producer;
Laura Tamura, event coordinator; Sparky
Roberts, grande dame of creative
programming; Patti Lake, muse of merriment;
and Julie Baker, event organizer.

FREE TO GOOD HOME : Small Setter/Border

Collie mix. 1 year old spayed female. Very
sweet, affectionate, and well behaved. Roka
Walsh, Inst. Computing, 2751 or 686-4455,

GREAT STARTER CAR FOR THE GRADUATE!

1980 Pontiac Lemans V8 4-door with

immaculate interior. A 3,600 pound tow
package as an added plus. New: tires,
battery, air conditioner, power steering pump,
carburetor, and power steering pump. Runs
great... just needs a new transmission. $600
OBO. Call 485-6823 or Linda Hahn at 2376.

FOR SALE: ABSOUTELY must see. Ford '89

Bronco automatic 4 wheel drive. $10,000.

Call Gordon 935-0522. [From TERESA E
VlTUS@BOOK_MA@LCCj.

POTTERY SALE: Working studio of Andy Fry.
Saturday, June 20 11 a.m.- 6 p.m., 761 E. 38th
Ave. (off Hilyard). Andy's pastel painted,
majolica pottery sells locally at Reed and
Cross and at art fairs around the U.S. Only
one or two studio sales per year; many older
pieces (Andy calls them seconds, but he is
just tired of looking at them) at low prices. Call
Liz Coleman at 2783 if interested in seeing
photos of his work. You can call 683-4384 to
schedule a different time to visit.

ADS

FREE GRAPHIC MAGAZINES & BOOKS: Tbe

Graphic Design Program is clearing out
hundreds of design, graphic, illustration, and
photography books and magazines. Free to
staff and students for the taking-this week
only. IT 219. Thomas Rubick.

MUSICAL FEET will dedicate "The Magic
Shoes" 20th anniversary show .on June 13 at
the Hult Center to Stop the Violence! and will
donate 50% of the profits to the Thurston
Memorial Fund. Musical Feet is a family run
business building community with other
families through dance. Our 8-member
student performing company will be the
featured performers as they go in search of

SEND NEWS & ADS TO the daily @instadv_ma
or daily@lanecc.edu, or deliver to ADM 210, or
fax to 744-4170. No phone submissions.
Deadline is noon of the day prior to publication.
Joan Aschim, Editor, 2591. Angela Miller,
Assistant Editor, 2268.

ATTACHMENT

Today's attachment describes the Labor Day
trip to Victoria B.C. cosponsored by the
Classified Professional Development Team and
LCCEF.
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Today through the weekend
● The Daily will publish on Mondays only beginning June 15 for the rest of summer term.

Beginning July 1, it will be distributed via e-mail only, on a permanent basis.

● LCCEF membership meeting, today, 5-6 p.m., PE 205; and Friday, June 12, 7:45-8:30 a.m.,

DTC 115; to distribute new classified contract (July 1, 1997-June 30, 2000).

● Managers' Forum, Friday, June 12, 8:30-10 a.m.. Boardroom.

Lane student wins regional employment award
Shannon Dolan of Cottage Grove, named

Student Employee of the Year at Lane, also

recently won the state and regional student

employee awards and was one of four nominees

for the national award. The awards are sponsored

by the National Student Employment

Association. Shannon will receive a $50 savings

bond from the state and a $200 savings bond from

the region, as well as an engraved plaque from

both the state and the region.

Dolan, 30, worked as an office aide for

Mechanical Technologies for two years while

completing an associate of arts degree.

Supervisors Betty Svarverud and Denine McMurren both said Dolan is one of the best student

workers the department has ever had, crediting her with superb skills and a strong work ethic.

They said she is an excellent self-directed learner and has proposed several departmental

improvements. In addition to performing many complex tasks, she volunteered for a student

retention program beyond her normally assigned duties. "This was particularly significant," said

department chair Tom Wiedeman, "given that she is a single parent of two small daughters, a full

time student, and a Phi Theta Kappa honor student preparing to transfer to the University of

Oregon." Dolan will major in accounting upon transferring to the University of Oregon this fall.

From left: Denine McMuren and Betty
Svarverud,

Shannon Dolan, student; Jerry Moskus,
president; Joan Adams, Job Placement Ofifce

Mechanical Technologies;

Innovation award goes to Community Learning Centers project
Lane's 1998 Innovation of the Year award winner is the Community Learning Centers project,

created by the Community Learning Centers Planning Team: Anne Bacon, Nick Cheshire, Paul

Colvin, Debra Lamb, Cynde Leathers, Bea McRae, Carol Lynn Morse, Jerry Nehring, Bob Vogel,

and Larry Warford. The CLCs are college outreach centers that will be attached to eight high
schools located in Lane's service district. Three of the centers were opened this year at Thurston

High School, Willamette High School, and Oakridge Jr./Sr. High School. The centers are

scheduled to serve thousands of Lane County residents each year. They will be open six days a

week, including evenings. Open houses for the three centers that have opened have attracted
people of varying ages from middle school through senior citizens.

The centers capitalize on the latest technology and innovation in moving toward a "learning
college." Instruction is delivered via the Internet and computer-based technology. Video

technology also will be used for instruction. Each center will be connected electronically to the

main campus, and students can access kiosks for college information and services.

During their development the Community Learning Centers have been an exciting innovation

for Lane. During the first few weeks of operation, hundreds of people have enrolled in those

centers that are open. Collaboration and cooperation by the local school districts has been

phenomenal, and they are extremely pleased that the community college is on their campuses.
For more information about the innovation award, contact Addie Lou Willis in Instruction

and Student Services at 2120.



The Daily, Thursday, June 11, 1998 - page 2

Main campus bond project estimates still too high
From the Executive Leadership Team: The past two years have seen tremendous

involvement from the Project User Groups (PUGs) in formulating designs for future facilities on

the main campus. The product of this effort, the design schematics recently posted in the

Library, were submitted to a cost estimator early in May. The estimate returned last week

shows the project $3.4 million over available resources. However, gLAs Architects, the Bond

Management Team and the Facilities Management Committee feel that there are several

components of the estimate that are unusually high and therefore need further scrutiny. The
schematics have been submitted to a local firm for a second evaluation, and approval of the design

schematics by the board has been delayed until July. We believe the new cost estimates could

reveal that current schematic designs are within or slightly over budget. Of course, they might
also confirm the current estimate.

In order to continue to move forward with the bond project, decisions will have to be made

over the summer months. If the current cost estimates prove to be correct, the Facilities

Management Committee and the Executive Leadership Team might need to modify the design

schematics to get them within budget and keep the project on a realistic time line. We will make

an effort to contact as many available PUG members as possible should design modifications

come under consideration. In any case, information about schematic designs, cost estimates, as

well as any action that may be taken, will be posted on Lane's website every Monday. To reach

this update, click on "College Business," "Bond Construction" and "Design Update." Comments

or concerns can be submitted by using the icon at the end of the update.

The Bond Management Team will be available at 747-4501 Ext. 2012 during summer hours to

answer questions and give information. All communication received by the Bond Management

Team during the summer months will be reviewed regularly by the team, the architects and the

Facilities Management Committee.

How to route all-staff memos

Personnel Services can provide name labels for bargaining unit classified employees,

contracted faculty, part-time credit faculty, and management employees, for routing materials to

all staff The department wishing to route materials will need to request labels for one or all of

those groups through Judy Ward, and the department must reimburse Personnel for the labels.

Paper attachments to The Daily will end, of course, when it becomes an e-mail only publication

effective July 1.

Daily to be distributed via all-staff e-mail
The Daily becomes an e-mail publication effective July 1 and will be sent to *@*@LCC.

Staff who have redirected their incoming *@* messages should be aware of this.

ADS

ABSOLUTELY MUST SEE: Ford'89 Bronco

automatic 4-wheel drive. $10,000. Call Gordon

at 935-0522. (Theresa Vitus, Bookstore).

FREE TO GOOD HOME : Small Setter/Border

Collie mix. 1 year old spayed female. Very
sweet, affectionate, and well behaved. Roka

Walsh, Inst. Computing, 2751 or 686-4455.
1984 VOLVO DL Wagon, automatic
transmission, air conditioning, am-fm stereo,
includes snow tires with extra wheels. One

owner, well-maintained, all service records

available. $3,100/offer. Call Larry Dann at
684-0978. (Diane Dann, lA)

GREAT STARTER CAR FOR THE GRADUATE!

1980 Pontiac Lemans V8 4-door with

immaculate interior. A 3,600 pound tow
package as an added plus. New: tires,
battery, air conditioner, power steering pump,
carburetor, and power steering pump. Runs
great... just needs a new transmission. $600
OBO. Cali 485-6823 or Linda Hahn at 2376.

CUTE, FUZZY, adorable kittens! Free to good
home. Mama cat has parked them at a home
that already has its share of felines. Would
love to keep them, but can't. They are waiting
to go to their new homes. Call Donna, ext.
2668, or Cindy 747-6431. DONNA L
ZMOLEK@STUHEA_MA@LCC.

FREE GRAPHIC MAGAZINES & BOOKS: The

Graphic Design Program is clearing out
hundreds of design, graphic, illustration, and
photography books and magazines. Free to
staff and students for the taking-this week
only. IT 219. Thomas Rubick.

FOR SALE: ABSOUTELY must see. Ford '89

Bronco automatic 4 wheel drive. $10,000.
Call Gordon 935-0522. [From TERESA E
VITUS@BOOK_MA@LCC].

SEND NEWS & ADS TO the daily @instadv_ma
ordaily@lanecc.edu, or deliver to ADM 210, or
fax to 744-4170. No phone submissions.
Deadline is noon of the day prior to publication.
Joan Aschim, Editor, 2591. Angela Miller,
Assistant Editor, 2268.
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This week

● The Daily publishes Mondays only beginning today for the rest of summer term. Beginning July
1, it will be distributed via e-mail only, on a permanent basis. (Joan Aschim)

● Facilities Management Committee, Thursday, June 18, 3-5 p.m., Boardroom. (Marie Matsen)

● Check the online calendar at http://www,hometownonline.com/LCC/dayevents.phtml?show=,l

or from Lane's home page, click on Calendars and then Events and Meetings Calendar. (Therese
Picado)

Board report
James Britt was appointed to the Board of Education at its June 10 meeting. He will be sworn in

on July 8. He is an attorney and directs the Office of Student Advocacy at the University of Oregon.
He is the first African-American to serve on Lane's board.

An FAA flight safety award was presented to Lane by Portland office director Samuel Inouye.

The award recognizes 200,000 consecutive hours and 25 million miles of flight training without a

single injury accident. Inouye credited Bob Farrand's leadership and the expertise and dedication of

his staff and students for achieving this rare and notable record of excellence. Chair Michael Dubick

and President Jerry Moskus accepted for Lane.

The board agreed with a Diversity Team recommendation to proceed with cross-departmental

ethnic studies classes including hiring a faculty coordinator. Presenter Kate Barry said this will meet

immediate needs and lay the foundation for a future possible ethnic studies program.

In other action, the board approved: the 1998/99 general fund budget of $65.5 million; budget

transfers for 1997/98; president's annual authorizations for 1998/99; a digital audio system for KLCC;

vending services; Foodservice groceries; and a classification study for technology positions.

Appointed were Joyce Godels as Family & Health Careers division chair, Maurice Hamington as

business instructor, Derek Mpinga as Mathematics division chair, Jill Padgett as business instructor,

Mary Parthemer as Student Support Services program director, and Douglas Smyth as counselor.

The board also approved schematics for the $1 million Florence center addition and funding for

community learning centers at McKenzie and Elmira high schools at about $380,000 each.

New logo, stationery and business card design in use
As part of the logo and graphic identify project, the college's

stationery, business cards and official memo pads have been

redesigned. Last Friday, Printing/Graphics printed the first batch of

stationery using the new designs. Beginning this week, the new logo

will be used in lieu of the old logos on all new printing jobs. Departments are encouraged to use up

items with the old logos before ordering new ones.

The Graphic Identify Team is working on a manual that will show how to use the logo in different

situations. Meanwhile, Printing/Graphics has a draft of the manual and can help you use it in most

applications. If you have more general questions about use of the logo, please contact Angela Miller in
Institutional Advancement at 2268.

The next step for the team will be to incorporate the logo into the design of Lane's web site.

liiLane
Community College

LCC awards RV scholarship to 56-year-old
Wayne E. Moodie of Eugene, 56, has been awarded the $500 recreational vehicle industry

scholarship at Lane. Moodie retrained at Lane as a recreational vehicle service technician after being

laid off from Lane Plywood. His college coursework includes on-the-job experience at Guaranty RV

in Junction City. The scholarship is sponsored by the Recreational Vehicle Industry Association and
the Recreational Vehicle Dealers Association. Lane offers a one-year certificate in the Recreational

Vehicle Service Technician program. Th^ program trains technicians in all aspects of RV repair. For

program information call the Mechanical Technologies Department at 2225. For information about

earning college credit on the job, call the Cooperative Education Department at 2203.
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Is your college vehicle insured?
A memo/list of college vehicles has been sent to departments to update information for Lane's

insurance company. The list should be updated and returned by June 18 in order to complete changes

before July 1. If you have a college vehicle and did not receive the memo/list, the vehicle may not

currently be insured. Notify the budget office at 2363 or 2626 immediately if you know of a college

vehicle that hasn't been reported to us. (Carol Beckley)

E-mail costs more than you may know
Assuming it takes an average of only five seconds to receive, read and dispose of an e-mail

message, did you know that every *@*@LCC consumes at least two hours of total staff time? Next

time you consider sending a *@*@LCC, ask yourself this question: "Is this message worth the

equivalent of two hours in staff wages and benefits?" (Marie Matsen)

Farm Business Management program accepting applications
Applications are being accepted now for the Farm Business Management program. The FBM

program covers a wide variety of business management topics such as: farm recordkeeping, tax

management, computer use in agriculture, legal issues, farm planning, and marketing.

In addition to monthly evening class sessions with guest speakers, participants receive

individualized, one-on-one instruction. Participants also can get hands on computer experience and

generate a computer analysis of their farm. Because of the flexibility of the program participants range

from part-time start up farms to third generation operations with sales of well over $1 million.

Although classes do not begin until fall, early applications are advised because space is limited and

class selection will be made from these early applications. To apply or obtain more information about

the FBM program, call 726-2255. Instructor/coordinator is Gary Valde.

SUMMER HOURS

English, Foreign Language, and Speech now
is open from 8 a.m. to 4 p.m. daily.
Roka Walsh in the Instructional Technology
Center has limited summer hours; call 2751
for information.

send questions to rourkek@lanecc.edu. Or I can
be reached at 2103 (343-9323 evenings. Thanks
to all who can help.

AB-BACK EXERCISE MACHINE. $50. Call 2214

and ask for Mary Michaud (ABSE).

1984 VOLVO DL Wagon, automatic
transmission, air conditioning, am-fm stereo,
includes snow tires with extra wheels. One

owner, well-maintained, all service records

available. $3,100/offer. Call Larry Dann at 684-
0978. (Diane Dann, lA)

THANKS

Thanks to Ginny Reich for pointing out that
Grand has no final "e!" We have an excellent

French staff, and forgot to consult with them
on the spelling for the retiree's reception.
Mea Culpa! - Julie Baker
Special thanks to Mary Bolton of the
President's Office who pinch-hit as
videographer at the Parnell event. - Joan
Aschim, lA

CUTE, FUZZY, adorable kittens! Free to good
home. Mama cat has parked them at a home that
already has its share of felines. Would love to
keep them, but can't. They are waiting to go to
their new homes. Call Donna, ext. 2668, or
Cindy 747-6431. DONNA L
ZMOLEK@STUHEA_MA@LCC.

GREAT STARTER CAR FOR THE GRADUATE!

1980 Pontiac Lemans V8 4-door with immaculate

interior. A 3,600 pound tow package as an
added plus. New: tires, battery, air conditioner,
power steering pump, carburetor, and power
steering pump. Runs great... just needs a new-
transmission. $600 OBO. Call 485-6823 or Linda

Hahn at 2376.

JOBS

OPEN TO LCC CLASSIFIED BARGAINING UNIT
EMPLOYEESONLY:

● Locker & Equipment Room Assistant, Health
& Physical Education, closes 6/19/98

OPEN TO THE PUBUC:

● Instructor, Study Skills, closes 6/16/98
● Emergency Medical Technology Program

Instructor, Family & Health Careers, closes
7/6/98

ADS

GET YOUR KIDSPORTS BOOKLETS, support my
5-year-old's t-ball team and other Kidsports
young athletes, and realize hundreds of dollars

in entertainment savings!! $17.50/book. Call
Therese or Peter at 465-1399 to place your
order. Therese M. Picado, lA.

I AM INTERESTED in adding AAL to our list of
current tax shelter annunities if interested please
call or e mail either Mary Glenn or Arlene Kinley
in Personnel Services.

SEND NEWS & ADS TO the daily @instadv_ma
or daily@lanecc.edu, or deliver to ADM 210, or
fax to 744-4170. No phone submissions.
Deadline is noon of the day prior to publication.
Joan Aschim, Editor, 2591. Angela Miller,
Assistant Editor, 2268.

WANTED: FOOD PRODUCT LABELS (Campbell's
soups, Swanson and Pepperidge Farm are
some) that 1 will recycle to help my son's school
earn extra equipment. Send them to Karol
Rourke in Specialized Employment Services and
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This week

● Check the online calendar at http://www.hometownonIine.com/LCC/dayevents.phtml?sho'w=.l or

from Lane's home page, go to Calendars and then Events and Meetings Calendar. - Therese Picado

● Last day to purchase Bookstore items with an ICO until July 6: Friday, June 26. - Vicki Colley

● KLCC in Bloom garden tour, Sunday, June 28, 10 a.m.-5 p.m. Tickets $8 in advance, $11 on site.

Contact KLCC or check the web at http://www.efn.org/~klcc/ - Gayle Chisholm

200,000-hour flight record earns Lane an FAA safety award
Lane received an award from the Federal Aviation Administration on June 10 for completing

200,000 consecutive hours and 25 million miles of professional flight training since 1967 without a

single injury accident. 'This is something everyone in aviation aspires to," said Samuel Inouye,

director of the FAA Flight Standards District office in Portland. He and FAA operations inspector

Keith Crimin presented the award at the June 10 Board of Education meeting. Chair Michael Dubick

and President Jerry Moskus accepted on behalf of the college. Inouye credited Flight Technology

Department Chair Bob Farrand's leadership, and the expertise and dedication of staff and students, for

achieving this notable record of excellence.

Kudos

John Bauguess, professional photographer and part-time instructor for Lane, has a photo essay in

the summer 1998 issue of Oregon Quarterly magazine published by the University of Oregon. The

essay is titled "A Road Once Traveled: Images from the Time of Highway 99." For a copy, call the

magazine at 346-5045.

Don't miss out on Medicare

Medicare becomes available at the beginning of the month in which you become age 65, whether

you are retired or still working. You should apply prior to the month of your 65th birthday. When

you enroll in Medicare Part A (hospital insurance), you also are automatically enrolled in Medicare

Part B (medical services by doctors, clinics. Outpatient tests), unless you tell the Social Security

Administration that you don't want Part B because you have group insurance through employment.

When your employer group plan is ending, you need to enroll in Part B with the Social Security

Administration. When you enroll in Part B within their time limit, you pay the normal monthly

premiums. Late enrollment in Part B will require you to pay higher premiums. For answers to your

questions or to enroll in Medicare contact the Social Security Administration at 1-800-772-1213. You

should also consider purchasing a Medicare Supplement plan from a private insurance company. If

you are a PERS retiree, you may contact PERS Health Insurance Program at 1-800-768-7377.
- Darlene Sherman

Insurance in retirement

Faculty employees must have two years of immediate prior coverage with OEA Choice or HMO

Oregon before retirement to be eligible to carry their insurance into retirement. Once you retire, you

cannot add dependent(s) or change insurance carriers.

Management employees need to remember that changing insurance carriers and/or adding

dependents must be done at the open enrollment prior to the date of retirement so that the insurance

coverage may continue into retirement. - Darlene Sherman

Who is your life insurance beneficiary?
All eligible staff should be sure that the beneficiary on their life insurance is correct and current. If

you would like to change your beneficiary on your LCC life insurance and also with PERS, those two

forms are available in Personnel Services. If you have questions, dial 2211, press 0. - Darlene Sherman
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SUMMER HOURS

English, Foreign Language & Speech, 8 a.m.-

4 p.m. daily.
Study Skills, 8 a.m.-l p.m., Mondays-
Thursdays. After hours, leave a voicemail
message at 2439 or call English at 2419.
The Bookstore will be closed for inventory
July 1 and 2. Math review sheets will be
available at the Math department office.
Accounts payable in College Finance will be
not be available from 10 a.m.-5 p.m. on
Friday, July 10. We will be at a workshop!

* My life has been altered irrevocably due to the
actions of individuals in the Mechanical

Technologies Department and the Advanced
Technologies Division, and I cannot thank them
enough for it. These individuals spent hours
laboring overwriting "the perfect nomination
letter" to enter me in the running for the Student
Employee of The Year Award. Because of the
time and effort invested by Carolyn Litty, Betty
Svarverud, Denine McMurren, and Tom

Wiedeman, I not only won the award they
nominated me for, but also the state and regional
levels of the award as well. I have since won a

Ford Opportunity Scholarship and I am convinced
that it is in large part due to winning the Student
Employee of The Year Award and as such, I feel
that I owe a huge debt of gratitude to Carolyn,
Betty, Denine and Tom. Because these caring
and dedicated individuals took the time to

recognize a work study's efforts, an enormous,
positive chain reaction took place and a life has
been forever altered. Thank you Carolyn, Betty,
Denine, Tom, and the rest of the staff/faculty of
Mechanical Technologies for being so good to me.
Please know that I can never thank you enough
for the positive impact you have imparted upon my
life. With heartfelt gratitude. Shannon Dolan

JOBS

OPEN TO LCC CLASSIFIED BARGAINING UNIT

EMPLOYEES WORKING .500 FTE OR GREATER:

* Library Assistant (2 positions) closes 6/26
* Student Advisor 2, Counseling, closes 6/26
* Student Advisor 1. Disability Services, closes

6/26

THANKS

* As time flows on, and the excitement of a

new project wears off, we sometimes forget the
important people who have devoted their time
and tears to make our lives here at LCC change -
for the better. So far three groups have gone
through the Students First! training. The changes
in each person have been dramatic; how we
view the school, our commitment to the school,

and most important, our commitment to each
other. These changes have occurred because
of people who believe in change; that change
which helps others is a commitment worth
keeping. We wish to thank those who have
worked closely and daily with us (the Students
First! groups) and place them in the limelight that
they so deserve: Linda DeWitt, Bee McRae, Kay
Malmberg, Rita Grimes, Susan Matthews, Anita
Overton, and Lori Weller. These people are there
almost daily to see that the path is made a little
smoother for those of us who are breaking the
new ground to build a better path, helping others
to understand what these changes mean to the
school and, to the most important people who
make up this school - the students - making sure
they are getting the services and care that they
deserve from us - the LCC employees. We have
shared laughter and tears, the ups and downs of
the acceptance of this new concept, and even
the day to day happenings of our lives with each
other, and we will never forgot that. Because of
Linda, Bee, Kay, Rita, Susan, Anita, and Lori, we
will always remember our lessons, they were
taught to us with care. There are others who
have volunteered to design the concept of
Students First! and helped with the success of
the Students First! Center, and we appreciate all
their time and care to the project. We thank them,
too, for making this change possible and this
school even better. Thank you, also, to the
trainers who spent countless hours putting
together materials and then teaching each group
what they needed to know to better serve our
customer, the student. And a special thank you
to Jerry Moskus, Linda Waddell, Mary Spilde,
Marie Matsen, and Larry Warford; your
leadership and direction have given the students
a process for centralizing information that has
helped them in their educational life and that
could possibly extend to their working life. -
From Jane Johnson, Debra Houts, Corinne

Meehan, Jane Shirley, Kathy Karnes, Margaret
Kimble, Becky Patrick, Mary DuBois, Patty Horton,
and Marcia Bell

ADS

FOR SALE: 1983 Honda Civic, 5 speed,
hatchback, fairly new tires, all new plugs, oil
changed religiously, around 122,000 miles, few
dings, AM/FM tapedeck, 2-door, needs seat
covers, asking $600, OBO. Call Favoure Miller at
342-2982 and leave message. (Angela Miller, lA)

ESTATE SALE: Beautiful oak parquet dining table
w/4 chairs, $375; bedroom set include,

headboard, night stands, and dresser, $100;
new Sears washer, $300; dryer, $50, new
refrigerator, $300, microwave, $25; lamps;
dishwasher; entertainment center, $150; and
other items. Contact Colleen Caimey at 2843 or
345-6943 to schedule appointment.

KENMORE heavy duty washer/dryer, excellent
condition, $200. Call Larry at 687-0841. (Susan
Sutton, lA).

WASHER AND DRYER for sale, $65 for dryer
and $35 for the washer. Elaine Matchett, 2895.

1986 HONDA CIVIC DX hatch back, automatic,
well maintained, am/fm cassette stereo, $2,750.

Also for sale: Schwin exercise bike, new
condition, new $350 will sell for $150. Contact

Jason Woodruff, Flight Technology, 4305, or
461-8040(h).

HAPPY CAMPING with '94 Jayco tent trailer, 8' easy
tow, excellent condition, all options, plus extra
screen room that attaches to awning, $4,300. Call
Susan Carlile, Flight Tech., 4304, or 998-3942.

EXCELLENT first dirt motorcycle! 1996 Suzuki DS 80,
excellent condition. My son grew! Must see. $1,200.
Susan Carlile, Flight Tech., 4304, or 998-3942.

CANDLES 20% off now- June 30, Bookstore.

SEND NEWS & ADS TO the daily @instadv_ma or
daily@lanecc.edu, deliver to ADM 210, or fax to
744-4170. Deadline is noon Friday for Monday
publication during summer. Joan Aschim, Editor,
2591. Angela Miller, Asst. Editor, 2268.
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This week

● Check the online calendar at http://www.hometownonline.com/LCC/dayevents.phtml?show=.l or from Lane's
home page go to Calendars, then Events and Meetings Calendar. (Therese Picado)

How to route memos

to all-staff

Personnel Services can provide name labels

for bargaining unit classified employees,
contracted faculty, part-time credit faculty, and

management employees, for routing materials to

all staff. The routing department should request
labels for these groups through Judy Ward, and
must reimburse Personnel for the labels. Since

there are no labels for non-contracted employees,

originators may wish to send extra copies to
departments for general distribution; the

Mailroom can provide a list of department
mailboxes but does not have the number of

people per department.

The Daily retires from print today

Members of the college community view the retiree wall

unveiled on June 10. Photo by John Bauguess.

Today's Daily is the last print issue. Beginning July 6

it will be distributed e-mail only to *@*@LCC. The
switch to e-mail will save the college $10,000 in material

costs. Beginning fall term. The Daily will publish

Mondays through Fridays. Feedback may be sent to The

Daily@instadv_ma or Daily@Ianecc.edu.

Detour Ahead on The Pathway to
Fitness!

Despite the current construction in the

Health and Physical Education Building, the

Fitness Education Center is still operating this

summer! It is not too late to register for the

Fitness Education Class. For more information, please call 744-3987, or e-mail Fitness@lanecc.edu.

Problems, complaint procedures and accommodations
Lane Community College is committed to providing a respectful working and learning environment that is

free from discrimination, harassment and retaliation. Lane Community College is committed to equal
opportunity, affirmative action, cultural diversity, and compliance with the Americans with Disabilities Act.

The college prohibits discrimination in admissions, employment and access to college programs, activities and
services. Sexual harassment and other conduct which creates a hostile, intimidating or offensive environment is

prohibited by the college. For assistance, support, help in resolution of problems, or information about

complaint procedures, please contact the following:

* Regarding student disability accommodations, assistance and disability-related problems: Leigh Alice Petty,
Disability Services, CEN 217, Ext. 2150; TTY 741-3079.

* Regarding staff/applicant disability accommodations: Sue Colvin, Personnel Services, ADM 114, Ext. 2583.

* Regarding sexual harassment problems and complaint procedures: Kate Barry, Women's Program, CEN 213,
Ext. 2264.

* Regarding discrimination or harassment problems and complaint procedures: Jose Ortal, Affirmative
Action/Equal Opportunity, ADM 122, Ext. 2801 or 2040.

* Regarding student's rights, responsibilities, and conduct: Barbara Delansky, Student Activities, CEN 202B,
Ext. 2337.

Remote access 800 number to be discontinued

The 800 number maintained by the college for staff to remotely access e-mail while traveling on college
business will be discontinued effective June 30 due to budget constraints. To continue access, departments may
obtain a telephone charge card through Virginia Brady in Campus Services at 2565. - Nick Cheshire, Computer
Services
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Do you want specific computer training this summer?
Staff computer training during summer term (through August 15) will be organized primarily on the basis

of requests from departments or individuals based on individual needs and schedules. Individual staff members,
and any department wishing group training, should contact the Staff Development Technology Training Team to
arrange it. Based on the requests received, classroom sessions will be set up where possible and individual
consulting will be provided as needed. Training is generally offered on both Mac and MC in: specific aspects of

e-mail, as needed; using the Internet; making web pages with HTML; MS-Word and WordPerfect; MS-Excel;

MS-Access; and MS-Powerpoint. Basic training in the Windows 95 environment, and in moving up to the
Office 97 package is also provided for PC users. Submit requests by e-mail to Bob Barber, specify Mac or PC,

which application(s) interest you, and whether your training needs are beginning, intermediate, or advanced.

As before, e-mail startup training will be continued for new employees on a one-to-one basis, and the
necessary software for setting up remote access to e-mail from home will be made available, both upon request.

Direct requests and questions to Bob Barber as well.

Celebrate labor day in Victoria, BC
Seating is limited on Lane's express coach to Victoria BC this coming September. Variable pricing rates for

triple and quad rooms are now available. Cost per person for two nights accommodations, bus and ferry
transportation are as follows: double (2/room), $160/person; triple/quad (3-4 /room), $100/person. Register
your interest now for this exciting trip by contacting Alen Bahret at 2247, or Gloria Vanderhorst at 2308. See

the flyer that was attached to a previous Daily for more information.

Daily available in alternative formats
The Daily will be made available in large print or on audiotape for readers with impaired vision. To request

an altemmative format, call Disability Services at 2150, 2662, or TTY 741-3079.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Bob Baggitt (coordinator. Thurston community learning center) ushered in Father’s Day with the birth of twin
sons, Brandon, who was 8 lbs. 5 oz. at birth, and Devon, who weighed in at 7 lbs. 6oz. Brandon and Devon
join their brother, Cameron, 5 months old, and sister, Angelique, who is 6 years old. Bob and his wife, Vicky,
are in the process of adopting Cameron. Many blessings and congratulations to all! - Therese M Picado, lA

SUMMERHOURS

Accounts Payable unavailable from 10 a.m.-5 p.m. on Friday, July 10.
● Bookstore, closed for inventory July 1 and 2. Math review sheets available in the Math Department office.
● Computer Information Technology Department will be closed Fridays during Summer session.
● English, Foreign Language & Speech, 8 a.m.-4 p.m. daily.
● Study Skills, 8 a.m.-l p.m., Mondays through Thursdays. Leave messages at 2439 or 2419.

JOBS

OPEN TO LCC CLASSIFIED BARGAINING UNIT EMPLOYEES ONLY;
● Wide Are Network Administrator, Computer Services, closes 7/2.

OPEN TO LCC CLASSIFIED BARGAINING UNIT EMPLOYEES WORKING .5 FTE OR MORE:

● Audiovisual Specialist, Audiovisual Services, closes 7/2.

● Computer Network Specialist, Downtown Center, closes 7/2.

● Outreach Center Coordinator (4 positions available located at Elmira, Oakridge, Junction City, McKenzie),
Community Learning Center, closes 7/6.

OPEN TO THE PUBLIC:

● Locker and Equipment Room Assistant, Health and Physical Education Dept., closes 7/8.

ADS

SORRY about that! For those many people that got a mailgram from me (Lee P Hallin) with "FTP on HP3000" in
●the subject:, I apologize! I basically made a one key typo that caused the message to go to a list instead of
sending a BCC: to mel

GET YOUR KIDSPORTS BOOKLETS, support my 5 year old's t-ball team and other Kidsports young athletes and
realize hundreds of dollars in entertainment savings!! $17.50/book. Call Therese Picado, lA or Peter at 465-1399
to place your order,

house with fenced yard, nice neighborhood, close to bike path, rose gardens, quiet park.
$b25-$650 but willing to negotiate. Aug. 1. Kay Gidley, Athletics, 345-3706.

FREE FIREWOOD: U-haul. Kay Gidley, Athletics, 345-3706.



, Published for the staff of Lane Community College
Monday, June 29, 1998

This week

● Check the online calendar at http://v™fw.hometownonline.com/LC C/dayevents.phtml?show=. 1 or from Lane's
home page go to Calendars, then Events and Meetings Calendar. (Therese Picado)

How to route memos

to all-staff

Personnel Services can provide name labels

for bargaining unit classified employees,

contracted faculty, part-time credit faculty, and

management employees, for routing materials to

all staff The routing department should request
labels for these groups through Judy Ward, and
must reimburse Personnel for the labels. Since

there are no labels for non-contracted employees,
originators may wish to send extra copies to
depaitments for general distribution; the

Mailroom can provide a list of department
mailboxes but does not have the number of

people per department.

The Daily retires from print today

i-TS.

Members of the college community view the retiree wall

unveiled on June 10. Photo by John Bauguess.

Today's Daily is the last print issue. Beginning July 6

it will be distributed e-mail only to *@*@LCC. The
switch to e-mail will save the college $10,000 in material

costs. Beginning fall term, The Daily will publish

Mondays through Fridays. Feedback may be sent to The

Daily@instadv_ma or Daily@lanecc.edu.

Detour Ahead on The Pathway to
Fitness!

Despite the current construction in the

Health and Physical Education Building, the
Fitness Education Center is still operating this
summer! It is not too late to register for the

Fitness Education Class. For more information, please call 744-3987, or e-mail Fitness@lanecc.edu.

Problems, complaint procedures and accommodations
Lane Commumty College is committed to providing a respectful working and learning environment that is

free from discrimination, harassment and retaliation. Lane Community College is committed to equal
opportunity, affirmative action, cultural diversity, and compliance with the Americans with Disabilities Act.

The college prohibits discrimination in admissions, employment and access to college programs, activities and
services. Sexual harassment and other conduct which creates a hostile, intimidating or offensive environment is

prohibited by the college. For assistance, support, help in resolution of problems, or information about
complaint procedures, please contact the following;

* Regarding student disability accommodations, assistance and disability-related problems; Leigh Alice Petty,
Disability Services, CEN 217, Ext. 2150; TTY 741-3079.

* Regarding staffrapplicant disability accommodations: Sue Colvin, Personnel Services, ADM 114, Ext. 2583.

* Regarding sexual harassment problems and complaint procedures: Kate Barry, Women's Program, CEN 213,
Ext. 2264.

* Regarding discrimination or harassment problems and complaint procedures: Jose Ortal, Affirmative

Action/Equal Opportunity, ADM 122, Ext. 2801 or 2040.

* Regarding student’s rights, responsibilities, and conduct: Barbara Delansky, Student Activities, CEN 202B,
Ext. 2337.

Remote access 800 number to be discontinued

The 800 number maintained by the college for staff to remotely access e-mail while traveling on college
business will be discontinued effective June 30 due to budget constraints. To continue access, departments may
obtain a telephone charge card through Virginia Brady in Campus Services at 2565. - Nick Cheshire, Computer
Services



The Daily, Monday, June 29, 1998 - page 2

Do you want specific computer training this summer?
Staff computer training during summer term (through August 15) will be organized primarily on the basis

of requests from departments or individuals based on individual needs and schedules. Individual staff members,

and any department wishing group training, should contact the Staff Development Technology Training Team to
arrange it. Based on the requests received, classroom sessions will be set up where possible and individual
consulting will be provided as needed. Training is generally offered on both Mac and MC in: specific aspects of

e-mail, as needed; using the Internet; making web pages with HTML; MS-Word and WordPerfect; MS-Excel;

MS-Access; and MS-Powerpoint. Basic training in the Windows 95 environment, and in moving up to the
Office 97 package is also provided for PC users. Submit requests by e-mail to Bob Barber, specify Mac or PC,

which application(s) interest you, and whether your training needs are beginning, intermediate, or advanced.

As before, e-mail startup training will be continued for new employees on a one-to-one basis, and the

necessary software for setting up remote access to e-mail from home will be made available, both upon request.

Direct requests and questions to Bob Barber as well.

Celebrate labor day in Victoria, BC
Seating is limited on Lane's express coach to Victoria BC this coming September. Variable pricing rates for

triple and quad rooms are now available. Cost per person for two nights accommodations, bus and ferry

transportation are as follows: double (2/room), $160/person; triple/quad (3-4 /room), $100/person. Register
your interest now for this exciting trip by contacting Alen Bahret at 2247, or Gloria Vanderhorst at 2308. See

the flyer that was attached to a previous Daily for more information.

Daily available in alternative formats
The Daily will be made available in large print or on audiotape for readers with impaired vision. To request

an altemmative format, call Disability Services at 2150, 2662, or TTY 741-3079.

ANNOUNCEMEfTTS

Bob Baggitt (coordinator, Thurston community learning center) ushered in Father's Day with the birth of twin
sons, Brandon, who was 8 lbs. 5 oz. at birth, and Devon, who weighed in at 7 lbs. 6oz. Brandon and Devon
join their brother, Cameron, 5 months old, and sister, Angelique, who is 6 years old. Bob and his wife, Vicky,
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Accounts Payable unavailable from 10 a.m.-5 p.m. on Friday, July 10.
● Bookstore, closed for inventory July 1 and 2. Math review sheets available in the Math Department office.
● Computer Information Technology Department will be closed Fridays during Summer session.
● English, Foreign Language & Speech, 8 a.m.-4 p.m. daily.
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SORRY about that! For those many people that got a mailgram Tom me (Lee P Hallin) with "FTP on HP3000" in
the subject:, I apologize! I basically made a one key typo that caused the message to go to a list instead of
sending a BCC: to me!

GET YOUR KIDSPORTS BOOKLETS, support my 5 year old's t-ball team and other Kidsports young athletes, and
realize hundreds of dollars in entertainment savings!! $17.50/book. Call Therese Picado, lA or Peter at 465-1399
to place your order.

FOR RENT: 2-bedroom house with fenced yard, nice neighborhood, dose to bike path, rose gardens, quiet park
$625-$650 but willing to negotiate. Aug. 1. Kay Gidley, Athletics, 345-3706.

FREE FIREWOOD: U-haul. Kay Gidley, Athletics. 345-3706.
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business will be discontinued effective June 30 due to budget constraints. To continue access, departments may

obtain a telephone charge card through Virginia Brady in Campus Services at 2565. - Nick Cheshire, Computer
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LCC Nightat the Ems
Eugene Emeralds Baseball
Tuesday, July 21st, 1998

Civic Stadium

Dinner 5:45 P.M. and Game Time 7:00 P.M.

Bring the whole family and join other fellow employees for the armua]
night at the ballpark. This annual event brings co-workers and families
together for a fun evening of great food and baseball. The Eugene
Emeralds will be taking on Southern Oregon with a guarantee for a
great game of baseball. The Phoenix Gorilla will also be there!

The First Base Cafe is reserved for the LCC group to enjoy an all-you-
can-eatmenu of hot dogs, hamburgers and chicken sandwiches and youi
favorite libation. You can enjoy the game from the First Base Cafe, from
the General Admission seats or from a special Box Seat.

Cost:

$15.00 per person
Includes Dinner and General Admission

$18.00 per person
Includes Dinner and Box Seats

FREE for Children 5 and under

Deadline for Payment is July 7th. Game reservations
can be made by payment to College Finance Account
101-541-8017-000000-4610. Questions can be directed
to Gloria Vanderhorsb X2308 or Alen Bahret, X2247.

Sponsored by the Classified Professional Development Team and LCCEF


